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Statement by Secretary of State Condoleezza Rice

Forty-six years ago, the United States, under the leadership of President John F. Kennedy, recognized the newly-independent state of Algeria.  The opening of the American Embassy in Algiers in 1962 and the appointment of William J. Porter as the first American Ambassador to the new People’s Democratic Republic of Algeria were signs of the determination of the United States to support the Algerian people as they built their new nation.  

Today, as we inaugurate this new building, we can appreciate how far Algeria has come since it emerged first as an independent nation.  In 1962 Algeria was still recovering from a terrible war, a shattered economy, and the loss of more than one-tenth of its people.  But in 2008, Algeria is a recognized leader in North Africa and beyond.  It is a champion of both regional and international security; its economy has made great strides; and its society is becoming ever more open. 

I am proud of the role that Embassy Algiers has played in helping to develop our relationship with Algeria.  Our diplomats have cooperated with Algerian officials on a wide range of issues at the same time that our people-to-people relationships have expanded.  More students from Algeria are now studying in the United States.  American lawyers are sharing their experience and ideas with Algerian lawyers.  American journalists from New York to Seattle are doing the same with Algerian journalists.  We look forward to developing our relations further in education, cultural exchanges, judicial cooperation, business, and security cooperation.

The opening of this new, expanded Embassy is a demonstration of America’s commitment to Algeria’s success, and it is a statement of confidence in the skill and dedication of the American diplomats and Algerian staff who work here.  All of you deserve the gratitude of both our nations.  Thank you for the good work that you do, and good luck in all of your future endeavors.

